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If not email your address to
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1684 followers on Facebook

MOREHEAD CITY 

COUNTRY CLUB

Play the new course on Friday, October 20th  

Taking tee times beginning on the 13th

Play the par 3 9th on Thursday the 19th

beginning at 5:00

Pursuant to Article V, Section 5 of the Bylaws of Morehead City Country Club the following is the 

official Absentee ballot in a form approved by the Board of Directors;

You may vote for up to three candidates by indicating your vote with a “X” by the name listed:

Board Candidates:

☐ Doug Creech 

☐ Joyce Olsen

☐ Bert Pearce

☐ Martin Sceeny

☐ Rob Watson

☐ Dick Weir

☐ Elwyn Wood

☐ (Write in candidate)

________________________________________________

Member signature

_________________________________________________

Printed name

_____________________________

Member #

This absentee ballot must be signed by the stockholding member in good standing, the member name must be 

printed legibly and the Club # must be inserted. The ballot may be cast by either:

Depositing it in a designated voting ballot receptacle at the club before the annual meeting, 

by fax to 252.726-6666 no later than noon on the date of the annual meeting or scan and email back to 

moreheadcitycountryclub@gmail.com no later than noon on the date of the annual meeting.

Ballots not signed and filed in completely, including printed name and club # or duplicate ballots may be 

voided by the Elections committee

mailto:moreheadcitycountryclub@gmail.com


COURSE RULES

VIOLATION OF RULES: 1st 

Offense Verbal & written notice 

2nd Offense Written notice & referred 

to Board of Directors

1. Golfers must check in the golf 

shop. All play is to start on the #1 tee 

unless otherwise directed by the 

starter. Each day the back nine will be 

opened 2 hours after the first 18-hole 

tee time to allow the maintenance crew 

to complete daily maintenance. 

2.. Fivesomes are not allowed until 

after 2:00. All twosomes before 2:00 

may be paired with a single or another 

twosome.

3. All golfers are to abide by 

suggestions and request of golf shop 

staff.

4. Golf course and driving range attire 

effective October 20th

Policy: The golf course dress code 

applies to the putting green, driving 

range, practice areas and golf shop. It 

is a members responsibility to inform 

their guest of this policy prior to their 

visit to the Morehead City Country 

Club. Youth  golfers must comply with 

the dress codes for their gender.

Golf Course Attire for Men:

-Men shall be required to wear a polo 

shirt with a collar or any stylish golf 

shirt sold in the golf shop. It is strongly 

recommended that golf shirts be tucked 

in at all times. Tank tops, t-shirts, 

swimming pool or tennis attire are 

considered inappropriate.

-Shorts must be no shorter than mid-

thigh in length and must not be ragged 

or torn. No athletic shorts are allowed 

on golf course.

-Long pants must not be ragged or 

torn. Denim is not allowed.

-Golf shoes with metal spikes are 

prohibited

Golf Course Attire for Women:

-Women shall be required to wear a 

polo shirt with collar or any stylish golf 

shirt sold in the golf shop. Tank tops, 

bare midriffs, t-shirts, swimming pool 

or tennis attire are considered 

inappropriate.

-Shorts must be mid-thigh in length 

and no more than five inches above the 

knee. Spandex, yoga pants, running 

tights or similar items may only be 

worn under shorts, skorts, or golf 

dresses.

-Denim is not allowed.

-Golf shoes with metal spikes are 

prohibited 

Pace of Play Guidelines

3:45 Minutes

Time adjusted for cart path only days

Group rights: As long as groups are 

within the pace of play guideline and within 

one hole of the next group they are not 

required to let players through. Anytime a 

group falls a hole or more behind they are 

obligated to close the gap or let quicker 

players through.

Pace of Play Suggestions:

With the course renovation please come in 

after the 8th hole to use the bar and 

grille. Additionally you may want to call 

your food and drink order in before going 

to the 8th tee. Plan your shot while riding 

to your ball, or while others are playing. Be 

ready when it is your turn. Go directly to 

your ball and don’t follow others unless 

assisting in a search. When on paths only, 

take several clubs with you to your ball. Be 

efficient with pre-shot routine. Leave your 

clubs on the side of the putting green 

towards the next tee. 

The table below is a suggestion on tees of 

play by tee shot distance and or by 

handicap. Combination tees will also be 

available for increased playing options. For 

competitions the championship tees will be 

the black tees. Standard men tee ages 

under 65, blue tees. Men 65 to 80, white 

tees. Men over 80, gold tees. Women 

under 65, gold tees. Women over 65 red 

tees. Women over 80 and juniors under 13 

forward tees.

5. Ballmarks are to be properly repaired with a ballmark

tool. Ballmarks, divots and footprints in bunkers should 

be raked to a level surface and the rake is to be left in the 

bunker. Fairway and tee box divots should be filled with 

the sand provided.

6. All player must have an individual set of clubs.

7. No child under 12 may play without an adult unless 

approved by Pro Shop staff. All operators of golf carts 

must be at least 16 years old.

8. Carts are to use the 90 degree rule unless instructed 

otherwise by Pro Shop staff. Cart path means cart path 

only for all carts. All carts must exit to the cart path at or 

before the sign located in the fairway. Golf carts must 

remain on the cart path around all greens, teeing grounds 

and all par 3’s. Only two people and two golf bags are 

allowed on a cart. Two single rider carts are not allowed in 

any group except that a private cart owner-driver is not 

required to ride with another cart owner-driver.

9. Pull carts must be kept off of mounds, away from 

bunkers and 15 feet from greens and tee boxes. Pull or 

push carts will be required to stay on the cart paths on 

days the golf course is deemed too wet.

11. Handicap privileges allow golfers to be no closer than 

15 feet from greens and tee boxes. These privileges do 

not extend to another cart occupant unless he or she is 

also handicapped. Only carts with handicap privileges are 

allowed in practice areas. 

12. Carry bags must be kept off fringes and greens

13. Any person bringing pets or animals to the golf course 

or Club property will be held responsible for damage 

inflicted and the cost of repairing such damage.

14. NO GENERAL ABUSE TO THE OVERALL 

FACILITY

PROCEDURE: All the above rules are to be followed 

by anyone using the grounds. Anyone observing a 

violation should report the violation

Driving 

Distance

Suggested tees 

of play by 

driving 

distance

Suggested 

tees of play 

by handicap

Over 250 

yards

Black Handicap 5 

or under

225-250 Blue 10 or under

200-224 White Men 11 to 

20

175-199 Gold Men over 20

Ladies 

under 20

150-174 Red Ladies 20

to 30

Under 150 Family Tees Ladies Over

30

TEE IT FORWARD By USGA Introduced in 

2011, TEE IT FORWARD is a joint initiative between the 

USGA and The PGA of America that encourages players 

to play from a set of tees best suited to their driving 

distance. In addition to providing more enjoyment for 

golfers, teeing it forward also can be one of the most 

important steps that golfers take in improving pace of 

play. A 2012 survey of TEE IT FORWARD participants 

found that:  56 percent played faster, 56 percent are likely 

to play golf more often 83 percent hit more-lofted clubs 

into greens, 85 percent had more fun 93 percent will TEE 

IT FORWARD again

More from the USGA:  One question that arises is, “Will 

my Handicap Index® still be portable from a forward 

tee?” When posting a score from a more forward set of 

tees, for example, that set of tees will have Ratings that are 

in accordance with a shorter total yardage (e.g., a 6,500-

yard set of tees may have a men’s USGA Course Rating of 

71.0/Slope Rating of 120, whereas a 5,500-yard set of tees 

for men may be rated 66.0/110; a 5,500-yard set of tees 

may have a women’s rating of 71.4/114, whereas a 4,500-

yard set of tees for women may be rated 65.8/101). The 

player’s total score is usually going to be lower by playing a 

shorter set of tees, but the ratings are going to be lower, 

respectively, to compensate for the difference. Thus, the 

Handicap Index and Handicap Differential™ produced 

from each round played should be about the same and 

keep a Handicap Index portable from tee to tee, course to 

course.



October

Schedule of  Events

Wednesday, October 11th

Sunset dinner ~ Crab Cakes (6-8:30)

complimentary bingo (6-7)

Thursday, October 12th

Pizza & wing night (6-8:30)

Friday, October 13th

Dinner & a show

Magician Joel Givens 

Tuesday, October 17th 

Taco night (6-8:30)

Wednesday, October 18th

Sunset dinner ~ Steak night (6-8:30)

& complimentary bingo (6-7)

Thursday, October 19th

Pizza & wing night (6-8:30)

Thursday, October 19th

Opening of the 9th hole

Closest to pin contest (5-7)

Friday, October 20th

Course Opening

Friday, October 20th 

Complimentary members party with 

Fantastic Shakers (6:30-10:30)

Wednesday, October 25th

Sunset dinner ~ Mahi (6-8:30)

& complimentary bingo (6-7)

Wednesday, October 25th

9-Hole shootout (4:00)

Thursday, October 26th

Pizza & wing night (6-8:30)

Sunday, October 29th

Tee it up for High School 

Golf Fundraiser

Shotgun start 10:30

Doug Creech

My name is Doug Creech. My wife, 

Joyce and I have been active golfing and 

social members of Morehead City 

Country Club for over 25 years. I have 

had the honor of serving on the board 

during trying economic times yet we 

were still able to pay our debt down to 

the could manage the present golf 

course re-design, pool replacement and 

building of a new club house. This has 

been done without raising current 

member dues. We are at a crucial time 

completing needed improvements. I 

would sincerely like to be a member of 

the next board so we can see this 

project completed in a timely manner 

without raising dues or having 

assessments. I would greatly appreciate 

your vote. 

If elected, I will be available to the 

membership because I feel the members 

and employees are the most important 

part of our club. Your ideas and 

suggestions will always be welcome.

Thank-you for your vote.

Rob Watson

I have been a member of MCC for 25 

years, now serving my fourth term on 

the board holding past positions of Vice 

President and Financial Chairman. I 

have been a part of and witnessed the 

upward trend over the years that have 

led us to the current course renovation 

as well as the upcoming pool and 

clubhouse projects. I know the 

sacrifices and commitment it takes as an 

individual as well as working as a team 

with my fellow board members in 

making the best possible decisions 

for our members and continued 

success of our club. I still feel the need 

to serve to see the current transition to 

its completion over the next three 

years. The membership has exploded 

over the past few months – I feel it is in 

our best interest as a club to keep a solid 

foundation of experience on the board 

to take care of this growth. I pride 

myself in engaging in as many 

conversations as possible with 

our expanded membership we are so 

fortunate to have. Sharing their ideas 

and concerns with the board to insure 

that the entire membership is as fairly 

represented and heard as possible. I 

look forward to meeting many more of 

you over the next few weeks leading up 

to the election and would continue this 

practice if elected again to the 

board. These are exciting times and I 

am equally as excited and would be 

honored and privileged to serve another 

term as your director. 

Dick Weir 

My background, personal and professional history

My name is Dick Weir and I would be honored to represent 

you by becoming a new member of the MCCC Board of 

Directors. If you don't know me, I am the one with braces 

on both legs from a year long battle with and paralysis from 

polio at age 6, plus dozens of leg surgeries over the 

years. But I still love and do play golf!

My beautiful wife of 46 years, Anita, and I moved her 5 years 

ago after living for 32 years in Atlanta to join our daughter 

Laura and husband Patrick when they moved here 7 years 

ago to become owners of the chick fila in Morehead 

City; they are also club members. We have a wonderful 

grandson Caleb, age 9, and granddaughter Reagan, age 6.

Polio initially paralyzed me and doctors said I would spend 

my life in a wheelchair but I beat all the odds and took my 

first steps a year later. I then played on both my high school 

and college golf teams. In later years I served as President of 

the Atlanta Post - Polio Association for 5 years, serving 

others like me dealing with the "after effects" of childhood 

polio. I served as Vice President of the 500 member Atlanta 

Advertising Club for several years, started and was President 

for of a group we named ORFUN, for Orphans Really Feel 

Us Now. We developed many programs over the years to 

make the lives a little better for orphans, foster and 

abandoned children. I also served years on the Board of the 

Men's Golf Association at Indian Hills Country Club in 

Atlanta. We ran both the Member-Member and Member-

Guest Programs. The club had 27 holes and over 900 

golfing members, so we had around 125 members playing in 

each tournament over 3 days. They were major events.

Professionally, I earned a BA in Accounting, followed by my 

MBA at the University of Illinois (my home state). I first 

worked in Marketing Consulting for Ernst & Whinney in 

Chicago, then moved to New York City for several years, 

first as a Marketing Manager for Sunshine Biscuits, then 

became the Marketing Director and AVP for a major 

division of Citicorp. I later moved to Atlanta, where I 

opened and ran my own Advertising and Marketing 

Communications Agency for 15 years. We mostly served 

major corporations, including Mobil Oil Corp., Planters 

Peanuts, Coca-Cola, and numerous others. I then merged 

my firm with a larger agency, and after several years there I 

left to become one of 4 stockholders in an Atlanta based 

firm that provided tuxedo rentals. As Sr. VP of Sales, 

Advertising and Marketing, we built the firm from 100 to 

almost 300 retail stores, tripled our wholesale business, and 

eventually sold the firm to a New York based venture capital 

firm. I then retired.

To become better informed and be more involved with the 

work our Board does, I chose to attend every monthly Board 

meeting since February of this year. The Board also added a 

bi-monthly meeting to its calendar this year given everything 

involved with the course redevelopment and planning for 

both a new pool and new clubhouse. I have also attended all 

those meetings except one.

I would be honored to put my business and 

communications skills to work for you as a new Board 

Member. Our aggressive redevelopment plan give us even 

more to offer to both current and prospective members. I 

look forward to helping to further build our club. Thank you 

for your consideration.



Martin Sceeny

I am originally from Winsor, England and moved to the Unite States in 1986.  I became a US citizen in 

2004.  The company that I worked for in England, LinPac Plastics, purchased two manufacturing 

plants in Wilson, NC and Sebring, FL and I relocated to the Wilson plant.  With my Cost & 

Management accounting certification I served in the capacity of Financial Controller for the United 

States, South America and China for 26 years.  My duties included budgeting, forecasting, cash control 

and supervision of all computer systems and controls.

I met and married my wife, Dana, in Wilson, NC.  During my career with LinPac Plastics, we were 

relocated to Hollywood, Florida and Aurora Ohio.  Upon my retirement, we returned to eastern NC 

and currently live in Morehead City.  Dana is employed by Carteret Health Care.

I became a member of The Morehead City Country Club in 2012 and have enjoyed playing with the 

HotDoggers group up to three times a week.  I am excited about the improvements to the golf course 

currently underway and look forward to playing the new course soon.

Dana and I have enjoyed the increased social events and functions offered by Morehead City Country 

Club.  We hope that with the increased club membership we will see continuing improvements and 

participation for future events.

While I commend the current Board’s actions and motivation, I feel that my considerable financial 

expertise will enable me to be a competent and productive Board member.

November

Schedule of  Events

Wednesday, November 1st

Sunset dinner ~ Prime Rib (6-8:30)

complimentary bingo (6-7

Thursday, November 2nd

Pizza & wing night (6-8:30

Monday & Tuesday

November 6th & 7th

Pro Am

Wednesday, November 8th

Sunset dinner ~ Fajitas (6-8:30)

complimentary bingo (6-7)

Thursday, November 9th

Pizza & wing night (6-8:30)

Friday, November 10th

Dinner & a Show, Comedy Night

With  Dwight Slade

Serving Lasagna (6:30-9:00)

Tuesday, November 14th

Annual Meeting (7:00-8:30)

Tuesday, November 14th 

Taco night (6-8:30)

Wednesday, November 15th

Sunset dinner ~ Steak night (6-8:30)

complimentary bingo (6-7)

Thursday, November 16th

Pizza & wing night (6-8:30)

Saturday, November 18th

Casino Night (6:30-10:30

Saturday & Sunday 

November 18th & 19th

Club Championship

Wednesday, November 22nd

Sunset dinner ~ Ribs (6-8:30)

complimentary bingo (6-7)

Wednesday, November 29th

Sunset dinner ~ Shrimp & Grits (6-8:30)

complimentary bingo (6-7)

Thursday, November 30th

Pizza & wing night (6-8:30)

Joyce A Olsen

Let me first say that we are almost through an amazing renovation of our golf course. It is so exciting 

and will truly make Morehead City Country Club the best golf course in eastern NC. Our next major 

challenge of the pool, clubhouse, and renovation of the existing clubhouse into a workout facility will 

take a very active and decisive board. Correct decisions need to be made for each area to accomplish 

a showcase facility and to continue to cater to each member - young and old. I feel I can make a 

difference and am qualified to be a contributing member of the Board of Directors.

Vic and I moved to Morehead City six years ago from Miami, FL. We have now made Morehead City 

our home, and hope to remain in the area for many years to come. 

I was born and raised in Muncie, IN and graduated from Ball State University with a BS degree in 

Business Education, Sociology and Physical Education & Coaching. I also have a MA degree in 

Business. After finishing my Masters Degree I entered the outside world of sales. After spending 

many years working for other people (including the sales, marketing and development of John Deere 

Golf and Turf Equipment in Indianapolis), Vic and I opened our own Advertising Agency in 

Indianapolis, IN. For many years we worked with a variety of companies and private schools around 

the country helping with their advertising and marketing needs. After 15 years, we moved to Miami 

and founded Miami Soda Blasters and Two Bunch Charters. When we sold Miami Soda Blasters in 

2011 we moved to Morehead City to get closer to our children and grandchildren who reside in 

Raleigh. I currently work as an independent account manager for SkyBank Financial which is in the 

merchant services industry.

My past background in and around the golf industry includes membership in two different country 

clubs in Muncie, IN where I played, help organize and participate in a very extensive junior golf 

program for five year olds up to high school age, member and past president of the LGA, played in 

two travel leagues, played in state amateur for several years and Muncie City Champion in 1982. Then 

work got in the way, two children to raise and Vic came into my life. We got into boating and 

offshore fishing so I retired from Golf until five years ago. That is when I found Morehead City 

Country Club and so happy to be a part of it!

Currently at MCCC I am an active member of the LGA, a member of the DEWGA (Down East 

Women's Golf Association) traveling league, participate in most major MCCC golf tournaments, play 

in the Wednesday night Shootouts followed by dinner, utilize the Thursday clinics, par take in most 

Thirsty Thursdays and attend most social events. I am a very active member with the Club.

MCCC is continuing to grow and change. I want to be a part of the solution process through open 

and objective communication with Club members and the Board. I truly feel my education, career, 

and country club experience well qualifies me to serve on the Board of Directors of Morehead City 

Country Club. I would be honored to be selected as a Board Member, and serve the Club to the best 

of my abilities.  Thank you for your consideration. 

Board of Directors candidate biographies continued on next page
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• If the membership stays 

at the current number 

dues and initiation will 

be $500,000 higher in 

2018 than in 2014!

• 2016 was the first time 

food and beverage sales 

were higher than 

income from rounds of 

golf?

Elwyn Wood

My name is Elwyn Wood and I have been a member of the club for 8 years, served on the Board for 

the last 3 years and as the Treasurer for 2 years. I am married to my wife Molly and we have 2 children 

and 4 grandchildren. I have a BSME from NCSU and a MBA from the College of William and Mary. 

During my career I have worked in the design of nuclear submarines, purchasing and contracting, 

facilities construction and maintenance and auditing. I have held several management positions in 

these fields. For example I managed the purchasing and contracting for Progress Energy ( now Duke 

Power ) which amounted to $2 billion annually. For the last 8 years at Progress Energy I was the VP of 

Internal Audit. In this department we conducted audits in information technology, operations, finance 

and accounting, safety and environmental. I am excited about the renovation of the course and the 

new pool. This has been a challenge for the board to manage the scope and cost of the projects. Our 

next challenge is to design, finance and build a new club house. This is both exciting and daunting. I 

think I have the skills and experience to assist the board in managing the projects and club.

December

Schedule of  Events

Saturday, December 2nd

Dinner & a show

Blue Moon Jazz

Featuring Lewis n Clark

Wednesday, December 6th

Sunset dinner ~ Crab Cakes (6-8:30)

complimentary bingo (6-7)

Thursday, December 7th

Pizza & wing night (6-8:30)

Saturday, December 9th

Summertime Band

Wednesday, December 13th

Sunset dinner ~ Mahi (6-8:30)

Thursday, December 14th

Pizza & wing night (6-8:30)

Saturday, December 16th

Santa Brunch

Bring the kids to have their picture taken

with Santa (9-12:00)

Wednesday, December 20th

Sunset dinner ~ Steak Night (6-8:30)

Thursday, December 21st

Pizza & wing night (6-8:30)

Wednesday, December 27th

Sunset dinner ~ TBD (6-8:30)

Thursday, December 28th

Pizza & wing night (6-8:30)

Monday, January 1st

Complimentary 

New Years  Day Brunch

Members bring your friends!

(10-2)

Bert Pearce

Fellow members, my name is Bert Pearce and I’m a candidate for the Board of Directors at Morehead 

City Country Club.  This is a very exciting time for our club and with our vote, I would love to help 

shape and guide the growth of MCCC over the next three years.  I truly fell that we have the potential 

to have not only one of the nicest country clubs on the Crystal Coast but also in the whole state of 

North Carolina.  The golf course is coming along beautifully and it will be a scenic and exciting new 

challenge for golfers of all skill levels.  In the near future, construction of a new swimming pool will 

begin, and hopefully in the not-too-distant future we will have a new clubhouse with beautiful views 

that will serve the needs of our growing membership.  All of these projects need careful planning and 

oversight.  We need to be fiscally responsible in our growth, but also have the foresight to try and 

served the needs of our members not only in the next 3 to 5 years, but in the next 10 to 20 years as 

well.  The potential for our club is unlimited, which is already evidenced by the amazing membership 

growth even with the course closed.

I feel like I have a business and leadership background that can help shape and guide the growth of 

our club over the next several years.  My wife, Laura, and I have lived in Morehead City for 27 years 

and I have owned a periodontal dental practice in Morehead City since 1990.  During that time I have 

served as President of the NC Fifth District Dental Society, the North Carolina Society of 

Periodontists, the Carteret County Dental Society and Soundview Rotary of Carteret County.  I also 

served a three-year term on the board of the Dunes Club, during which time a new clubhouse was 

planned and built.  I have also been a member of Morehead City Country Club since 1991.

I would greatly appreciate your vote to serve on the Board of Directors.  If elected, I will do my best 

to represent the members of our club and to work with my fellow board members and club staff to 

shape and guide our club over the next 3 years.  Thank you.



Course detail:  There will be a family tee placed ahead of the red tees.  Yardages have not been finalized.

#1 Par 4 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 10 445 375 330 285 240

Black Blue White Gold Red

1 445 375 330 285 240 Hdcp 10 Par 4

2 185 160 120 110 90 Hdcp 18 Par 3

3 335 310 295 270 215 Hdcp 16 Par 4

4 290 270 250 230 205 Hdcp 14 Par 4

5 545 465 435 370 345 Hdcp 2 Par 5

6 540 475 425 390 350 Hdcp 4 Par 5

7 455 375 325 285 245 Hdcp 6 Par 4

8 410 360 320 280 255 Hdcp 8 Par 4

9 200 165 140 120 105 Hdcp 12 Par 3

Out 3405 2955 2640 2340 2050 Par 36

10 440 370 325 270 245 Hdcp 9 Par 4

11 355 330 300 270 240 Hdcp 11 Par 4

12 175 140 110 95 85 Hdcp 17 Par 3

13 520 485 440 395 330 Hdcp 3 Par 5

14 190 170 140 135 115 Hdcp 15 Par 3

15 510 490 445 390 350 Hdcp 5 Par 5

16 180 150 120 95 80 Hdcp 13 Par 3

17 440 385 320 285 250 Hdcp 7 Par 4

18 585 525 460 400 345 Hdcp 1 Par 5

In 3395 3045 2660 2335 2040 Par 36

Total 6800 6000 5300 4675 4090 Par 72

Course begins with a medium 

length par 4 with a generous 

fairway. Tee shot to will need 

to land short of the pond 

located approximately 100 

yards from the green. From 

the fairway you will have a 

direct shot to the green 

without having to challenge 

either of the bunkers 

guarding the left and right 

sides of the green. The 

1st green is the old #2 

green. Contouring has been 

softened, but approach shots 

will tend to filter to the left 

once on the green.

View from the 1st green 

down the fairway



#2 Par 3 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 18 185 160 120 110 90

The 2nd hole is the old 5th hole. Those playing from the white & gold will find an expanded tee box to the left which allows players to run their 

ball onto the green. The green contour has been softened to allow more tee placements on the right portion of the green. The green has also 

been enlarged by up to 7 feet on the front left. The ledge towards the middle of the green will funnel shots to the left.

#3 Par 4 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 16 335 310 295 270 215

The 3rd hole is the old 6th hole. This short par 4 provides multiple options off of the tee. The widest part of the fairway is roughly 100 yards from 

the green. Those attempting to drive closer to the green will not have to challenge 2 fairway bunkers on the left. The green has been slightly 

enlarged and the lip on the front of the green has been removed allowing players a better opportunity to run their ball onto the green.

#4 Par 4 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 14 290 270 250 230 205

The 4th hole is the old 7th hole, the ultimate in risk reward hole. Expect #4 to play a variety of distances, as the tee box is nearly 100 yards in 

length.  Trees have been removed and the fairway has been extended 15 yards to the left around the pond. A new waste area has been added to 

the left of the fairway. Challenge the pond off the tee and leave yourself an easier second shot. Play safe off the tee and you’ll need to hit an 

accurate approach to avoid the pond.

#5 Par 5 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 2 545 465 435 370 345

This long and 

challenging par 5 will 

play into the 

prevailing wind. The 

5th is the old 

3rd hole. Tee shots 

will need to avoid a 

new fairway bunker 

on the left. The old 

waste bunker is in 

the process of being 

grassed. 2 additional 

fairway bunkers have 

been placed short 

and to the right of 

the green. A new-

elevated green has 

been located 

approximately 60 

yards further back 

than the old 

3rd green.



#6 Par 5 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 4 540 475 425 390 350

The 6th hole is the old 4th hole. Changes include a new back tee. The pond has been extended slightly closer to the tee. The fairway has been 

widened around the pond. A large bunker located on the left of the green guards the green. A greenside bunker on the back of left of the green 

has been removed.

#7 Par 4 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 6 455 375 325 285 245

The 8th is the old 9th. New tees and a new green make this hole play as an entirely new hole. The fairway has been elevated and is generous in the 

landing area. The new green is positioned to the left of a new lake and is backed by several large oaks. This is your first panoramic view of the 

Newport River. Approach shots must be precise as this green has some of the largest contours you’ll find on the course. Make sure to not be 

above the hole when the flag is on the front.

#8 Par 4 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 8 410 360 320 280 255

The 7th hole is the old 8th hole. The easiest par 5 before the renovation now becomes arguably the most challenging par 4 of the new course. The 

fairway has been widened by nearly 30 yards. Tee shots will need to avoid a large fairway bunker on the right. Greenside bunkers have been 

repositioned to allow balls to roll up onto the green.



#9 Par 3 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 12 200 165 140 120 105

The 9th is a new picturesque par 3. The entire hole runs along the marsh of the Newport River. The prevailing wind will be into the players and 

blowing towards the river. A large green will help funnel balls to the right, especially towards a back right pin. A par on this hole will be a great 

score as this par 3 is rated as the toughest on the course.

#10 Par 4 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 9 440 370 325 270 245

The 10th is the old 11th. The tee placements are dramatically different. The new tee shots should be aimed either at the new fairway bunker or just 

to the left and favors a right to left shape. The green contours have been softened significantly to accommodate increased approach shot 

distances.

A natural fit!  #10 

looks as if it was 

always meant to be 

played this way.  

Your tee shot is 

framed by two of 

the largest oaks on 

the entire course.   



12th is old 13th . The shortest par 3 on the course is a great place to make a birdie. 

#11 Par 4 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 11 355 330 300 270 240

The 11th is the old 12th. You will find a much wider driving area with the removal of the waste bunker and relocation of the cart path. Finding the 

fairway will be easier, however, players will want to favor the right side of the fairway. This new green has been moved to the left, bringing the 

pond in play. The green is setup for players to be able to run their ball onto the middle or right side of the green. Once the ball is on the green 

players will find the ball will want to release to the left. Those attempting to hit a shot close when the flag is positioned on the left players will be 

forced to challenge the pond. 

#12 Par 4 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 17 175 140 110 95 85

#13 Par 5 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 3 520 485 440 395 330

13th hole is the old 14th. The first fairway bunker on the right has been removed. The 2nd fairway bunker has been expanded and pinches the 

fairway for longer hitters. The pond in front of the green has been moved to the right to allow players the opportunity to run their ball onto the 

green. Bunkers now guard the green right and left. Green contours have been softened. The 13th should play slightly easier for shorter hitters 

than before and possibly harder for the longer hitters. 



#14 Par 3 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 15 190 170 140 135 115

14th hole is the old 15th. A new back tee stretches this par 3 to nearly 200 yards. The front left bunker has been reduced in size by nearly 

50%. The back right bunker has been removed. The bunker to the right of the green has been split into 2 bunkers to allow each bunker a flat 

bottom. The back half of the green contours has been softened to allow more pin positions. 

#15 Par 5 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 5 510 490 445 390 350

#16 Par 3 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 13 180 150 120 95 80

This scenic new par 3 takes full advantage of Newport River views. The deepest green on the course is sloped from front to back. Don’t let an 

easy front pin position full you. Front pin position is the toughest position of all on this green. 

#15 is old #16. Much like #13 new #15 should play slightly easier for shorter hitters and slightly harder for longer hitters. The fairway bunker on 

the right has been moved 35 yards further down the fairway. The pond in front of the green has been eliminated and made into fairway. A bunker 

has been positioned to shrink the bailout to the left of the green. Contours on the back of the green have been softened, allowing a number of 

new pin positions.



#17 Par 4 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 7 440 385 320 285 250

Arguably the toughest par 4 on the course. Players are faced with needing to hit a right to left tee shot that will need to avoid the fairway bunker on 

the right. The green is much flatter on the back right slopes from back to front has been softened. The lip in front of the green has been 

removed. 

#18 Par 5 Black Blue White Gold Red

Handicap 1 585 525 460 400 345

View of 

#18 from 

the future  

clubhouse

Saving the best for last! MCCC’s signature hole becomes even more of a risk 

reward finish. Those going for the green in 2 will cut off nearly 50 yards from 

the scorecard yardage. Ideally even if players are not going for the green in 2 

they will want to clear the marsh in 2 shots. The further to the right of the 

green you go the shorter the carry is over the marsh. Those choosing to lay up 

short of the marsh will only be able to see half of the green. The 18th green is a 

large green sloping from back to front and right to left. The green is not only 

guarded by the marsh, but the largest bunker on the course . 

View of #9 

from the 

future  

clubhouse



Question and answer with Randy Wilson Course Architect

Randy Wilson brings over 27 years of golf course design and 

construction experience. Having worked with Jack Nicklaus, Tom 

Fazio, Arnold Palmer, Pete Dye, Robert Trent Jones and Gary 

Player. In addition Randy was a golf professional for 10 years along 

with serving as a superintendent. Randy's design of Mirimichi Golf 

Club with entertainer Justin Timberlake has garnered many National 

Awards and has received the First ever Audubon Classic Sanctuary 

designation in the Northern Hemisphere. His partial project history 

includes work at such clubs as Augusta National, Pinehurst #2 and 

Pebble Beach. Read more about Randy Wilson below in FAQ.

First thoughts on seeing Morehead City Country Club?

Before visiting I knew the club had a very strong membership. As 

strong a membership as you’ll see for an 18 hole facility. I also knew 

there were some really great views of the Newport River. I’ll have to 

say the first time seeing the course I felt the club had a tremendous 

opportunity to improve and maximize views of the Newport River. I 

spent several hours surveying the course before meeting with Nick 

Eatmon. Within just a few minutes I knew Nick and I would be on the 

same page with the project. We had very similar thoughts on what to 

do with the property, specifically the area around the 18th green. By 

moving the 18th green closer to the water and making a new par 3 

9th hole on the water you not only create a more dynamic and 

memorable course you also provide a spot for the new clubhouse. A 

clubhouse that will have views of the 9th and 18th greens along with 

views of the Newport River. This is a special opportunity to maximize 

the clubs million dollar views. You just don’t come across property like 

this.

How do you plan on ensuring all levels of play will enjoy playing 

MCCC? Three keys for any renovation is to maximize playability, 

maintainability and aesthetes. Our first goal is to ensure the course is 

player friendly for the senior membership. With an average age 

of membership over 60 we want to make the course more playable off 

the tee and into the greens. Bunkers will have lower leading edges and 

will allow easier egress and ingress. This creates a more classic look, 

much like a Donald Ross design. At the same time this helps with ease 

of maintenance. Morehead City Country Club in the past  utilized 5 

sets of tees measuring approximately from 4,000 yards to 

approximately 6,350. We will have 6 sets of tees measuring from 

under 4,000 yards up to approximately 6,800 yards. When playing the 

appropriate set of tees all players from the youth, seniors and scratch 

players will enjoy the course. The goal of tee placement is for a variety 

of players who hit tee shots from 100 yards to over 250 to all have the 

same club when hitting into greens. By incorporating Tifeagle greens 

the course will experience more consistent green speeds throughout the 

year. Members can expect greens will roll consistently 11 to 12 on the 

stimpmeter. In accordance we plan to soften some of the contours of 

the current greens for more pinable areas. Greens will be enlarged to 

original sizes. Greens in some instances have encroached 7 to 8 feet 

since being built in 1998. We are confident Morehead City Country 

Club will be the type of course that will challenge players, but will also 

be a lot of fun to play.

Why Tifeagle Bermuda greens? Bentgrass struggles in warm 

climates. Tifeage bermudagreens are at their peak in the busy season. We 

have renovated a number of courses with Tifeage throughout the eastern 

United States. We understand Morehead City Country Club has been 

known for superior bentgrass greens. Tifeagle will meet the standard 

members expect.

Thoughts on bunker design? Willy Toms and his staff have been dealt 

an almost impossible challenge in maintaining bunkers. Bunkers have had 

raised edges where you can not keep a consistent amount of sand 

throughout the bunker. The bunkers were retaining water because of 

poor drainage. The bunkers are now renovated with a superior drainage 

system provided by Atlantic Installations, a superior bunker floor design 

and have vastly improved bunker sand. The membership will love the 

playability and Willy’s job in maintaining consistency has been made much 

easier and much more cost effective.

You mentioned bunker sand. Can you tell us more? The sand 

chosen is comparable to the sand at Augusta National. The mine the sand 

comes from is 30 miles outside of Augusta, Ga. It’s crushed quartz, very 

consistent, firm and will be much easier to hit from. The chance of fried 

egg lies in this sand is greatly reduced. This sand is extremely white as you 

will see in the before and after pictures. 

Thoughts on the new driving range and practice facility?

By moving the range the club has the ability to have over an acre of 

natural turf teeing space. One of the limitations of the current range is the 

inability to use the grass tee. This will not be a problem moving 

forward. There will be multiple short game areas. The current chipping 

area will remain similar, but another short game area has been added by 

using the current 1st green located on the back of the range. The back of 

the range will also have an additional tee. The back of the range can be 

used for those just wanting to get away from the crowd or can be used for 

clinics. It will be a great area for the high school teams to use while 

keeping the primary tee for member use. The putting green will be 

enlarged to 8,000 plus square feet and relocated to be close to the driving 

range tee and first tee. This will be a state of the art practice facility, one 

of the best in eastern North Carolina.

Members are talking a lot about the new 9th hole and 

18th green. However, you speak highly of the new 16th hole.

As mentioned earlier the 9th and 18th greens open up views as good as 

you’ll find anywhere. But the new 16th hole is going to be a spectacular 

par 3 with what potentially could be the best view. The hole will be built 

to maximize panoramic views of the Newport River and future 

clubhouse. There are not many courses that will be able to match the 

finish Morehead City Country Club will have with the 16th, 17th & 

18th holes.  Curtis has spoke very highly of the renovation, specifically 9 & 

18.  Curtis feels those bookend finishing holes are as good as you’ll find 

anywhere.

Speaking of Curtis, how has working with Curtis been? It has been 

an enjoyable experience getting to know Curtis.  His thoughts on shot 

values for our new holes has added to the design.  Relying on his years of 

playing some of the great courses around the world is a huge asset. 

What can the membership expect in 2018 with course 

maturation? We will have to continually tweak the course after play has 

resumed and get feedback from membership as to how the course is 

playing. The course will require one more summer growing season to get 

the fairways in the shape the members are accustomed to. Native grass 

areas will continue to develop over the following year. Normally it takes 

two full growing seasons to establish native areas.



Operations Report by Nick Eatmon

The growth of your club over the past few years has 

been phenomenal. This is an exciting time to be a 

member as the club is transforming from a golf club to 

a country club. Your support and patience during this 

phase of renovation has been tremendous and greatly 

appreciated. At any point if you have questions with 

club operations please let me know. 

The board of directors and staff came to the realization 

of the following. 

• Course conditions will continue to deteriorate due 

to time since last renovation. Especially noticeable 

with greens and bunkers.

• Current clubhouse is serviceable, but is not the 

clubhouse of the future. This can be said for the 

pool as well.

• Financially the leaders of the club are responsible 

for spending money wisely. It has been deemed 

saving money while paying 39% of profits to tax is 

irresponsible towards maximizing the clubs 

potential.

• Interest rates and building prices will continue to 

rise in the coming years.

MCCC has been a successful club since the early 

2000’s. However, a gradual loss of membership and 

the lack of younger families joining the club put the 

club in a precarious position moving forward. In early 

2014 the club dropped to approximately 540 members 

with average age nearing 65. Granted most clubs 

would love to have 540 members. However, the club 

had dropped from 660 members in 2009. 

In 2014 a goal was set to increase value through all 

areas of membership. A number of food & beverage 

activities were added. In golf operations additional 

events were added along with $3 cart fees after 

3:00. These simple steps became essentially phase 1 in 

improvements. These steps saw food and beverage 

sales double by 2016 while increasing the membership 

back to 660. Average age of membership dropped on 

average 1 year for each year from 2014-2016.

Food & beverage grew faster than anyone could of 

expected, but rounds of golf continued to fall. In fiscal 

year 2015-2016 rounds of golf fell to just below 28,000 

18-hole equivalents. Down over 10,000 rounds from 

10 years prior. This was with more members! To 

increase rounds there needed to be improved playing 

conditions while maximizing the clubs land and what a 

piece of land MCCC has!

Priority #1 is to increase the value of everyone’s 

membership. With this in mind I began mapping a 

plan to take the club into the future towards the later 

part of 2014. A plan was put into place by looking at 

national country club trends and realizing our own 

change in culture. To meet the needs of our current 

membership and to entice perspective members it 

became evident the club would need to look into an 

improved clubhouse and pool facility. At the same 

time the golf course would need to be the first step in 

improvements. By rerouting the course the club would 

have the ability to relocate new facilities in the future.

The hardest part of the project has been 

taking a course everyone loves, including 

myself and in some cases making drastic 

changes. Please take note the goals for the 

course renovation have been simple. First 

and foremost we did not want to take the 

enjoyment of playing the course 

away. Meaning MCCC’s has always had 

great features which include the course is 

fun to play, you can play fast and the 

course lends itself well to walking. Those 

aspects have not changed. The course will 

be fun to play for all skill levels with tee 

lengths of 6,800 yards all the way to less 

than 4,000 yards. The routing lends itself 

to continue fast play and to walking. I 

sincerely hope once you get a chance to 

play the course you’ll sit back and say this 

is how the course should of always 

played. In fact I’m confident you’ll love 

the layout! 

The new layout allows the club to build a 

clubhouse between the 9th & 18th holes 

while being located on the Newport 

River. The clubhouse will have additional 

views of the 8th, 16th and tee shots on 

#10. The space provided by the rerouting 

also allows for parking lot of approximately 

200 spaces. 

Since the middle of July the clubs 

membership has grown to 840. Average 

age of membership is now under 60 years 

of age! Today the club is as strong as any 

country club you will find! 

$3 Mimosas, $4 Bloody Marys

Brunch Menu 10 to 2

Breakfast Options

$5.50 ~Breakfast Platter- 2 eggs served any 

style with bacon or sausage, grits

or potatoes, toast, coffee or fountain drink

$5.00~Bacon, Sausage, or Ham Omelet

with toast, coffee, or fountain drink

$6.25~Western, or Garden Omelet

with toast, coffee, or fountain drink

$4.75~Bacon Egg and Cheese Sandwich

$4.75~Sausage Egg and Cheese Sandwich

$4.75~Ham Egg and Cheese Sandwich

$2.75~Half Sandwich from above

$1.25~Side of grits, one egg, 

tomatoes, toast

$1.50~Side of home fries

$2.25~Plate size Pancake or French Toast

$2.25~Bacon, Ham, Sausage

Lunch Options

$4.00~Grilled Cheese and Chips

$6.50~Chicken or Steak Philly Sub or 

Wrap with Chips

$6.50~Chicken Tenders and Fries Basket

$6.00~Fried Chicken Sandwich (lettuce, 

tomato, mayo) Buffalo available

$6.25~Shrimp Burger with Slaw and Chips

$6.00~Pub Burger with Chips (lettuce, 

tomato, onion, mayo)

$6.50~Grilled Chicken or 

Chicken Tender Salad

$6.50~Chef Salad

$5.00~Chicken Salad, Tuna Salad, Egg 

Salad, Pimento Cheese, Ham

or Turkey Sandwich with Chips

$1.50~Substitute Fries, Hot Chips, or 

Onion Rings for

Kids Meals

$4.00~Grilled cheese, hot dog, chicken 

tenders,

all served with choice of chips, fries, or 

fruit, juice box, and cookies

When is projected opening 

date? Friday, October 20th

Will we have problems getting tee 

times? The club has reached a high of 

840 members. There are understandable 

concerns with the numbers being much 

higher than at any point in club history. 

Ideally the club would range between 

35,000 and 40,000 18-hole rounds played 

per year. This would be the same amount 

of rounds played from 2005 through 

2008. As a comparison 2016-2017 the 

club played 28,000 while reaching a high of 

657 members.  Out of the 180 new 

members 146 of the new members were 

either families under the age of 40 or non-

resident members. History has shown 

these 2 categories play less than 15, 18-hole 

rounds a year. If history holds true the 180 

new members and their guest will play less 

than 4,000 rounds a year.  This would 

increase rounds to 32,000.  It is expected 

the new course will generate increased 

rounds, but rounds are still expected to be 

at a manageable number under 40,000.



FAQ continued

How has the renovation gone to this point? The transformation of 

the course has been tremendous. Bunkers and green structures are 

every bit and more of what was expected. With the end of the bermuda

grass growing season approaching #1 fairway, parts of #7, #8, #10 & 

#11 fairways have been seeded with rye to ensure good playing 

conditions from October through April. These fairways will need 

warm weather in May and June to completely cover over. Some have 

expressed concerns with potentially opening too early.  Keep in mind 

when temperatures at night drop below 60 degrees growth for bermuda

grass slows or stops.  By October 20th average night temperatures

drop to 55 degrees. Meaning to not expect more fairway growth

until the middle of May. Rye grass will keep sprigged fairways in great 

shape to that point.  In fact during the Masters golf tournament

the pros are playing on overseeded rye on top of bermuda fairways.

Greens are coming along nicely, but there are concerns with the back 

portions of #11 along with small areas on #15 and #17. With warm 

weather all the greens will be excellent condition by October 20th. A 

number of out of play areas have been seeded with weeping love grass, 

fescue and or wild flowers. These areas will not be fully grown in by 

October 20th. Fescue will continue to grow through the winter, but 

love grass and wild flowers will need another growing season to be in 

desired condition. To reach optimal conditions the course will need to 

go through potentially another full growing season. 

What is the status on the new pool? Original projections forecasted 

a pool opening last summer. Early on in the project a summer opening 

became a long shot due to permitting .  Permitting pushed the project 

back to where it was decided to delay opening until spring of 2018. A 

start date has not been determined, however an ideal start date would 

be late 2017 or early 2018. 

When will construction of the new clubhouse begin? A date for 

beginning the clubhouse has yet to be determined. However, a 

potential timeframe is becoming more in focus. First step in building 

the clubhouse is to make sure the clubhouse can be built safely within 

the clubs cash flow. The Board of Directors hired Doug Spear as an 

outside consultant to run a feasibility study for the clubhouse. Mr. 

Spear has over 35 years of experience and came to the club highly 

recommended. His study showed a clubhouse of approximately 15,000 

square feet in the same style as shown to the right. Mr. Spear used the 

clubs last 3-year financial statements along with projecting income in 

the future. Mr. Spear stated the club does not have to gain 1 member 

or make a single extra dollar off the new clubhouse and the club can 

pay for the new clubhouse. In his estimation he feels as if the 

clubhouse will stand on it’s own with the money brought in from 

events. He noted Coral Bay and Dunes Club as local example of 

successful social clubs. Since Mr. Spear began work conducting the 

feasibility study the club gained 180 new members in a period of 6 

weeks. Mr. Spear took notice saying, “In all his years of consulting he 

has not seen a club or heard of a club anywhere in the nation having 

such a jump in membership.”  With Mr. Spears study in hand President 

Ron Perry, Soundbank representative Richard McIntyre and myself met 

with the United States Department of Agriculture and Doug Spear to 

see where the club would stand in regards to gaining a government 

backed loan by the USDA. A government-backed loan would allow 

the club to gain a 30-year loan instead of 20 and would lower interest 

rates to be prime plus a small percent. The importance in gaining this 

backing is immense. Gaining a 30-year loan would allow the club to set 

a depreciation schedule much closer to actual depreciation while 

keeping monthly payments lower than a standard 20 year business 

loan. The USDA encouraged the club to move forward with the 

project by hiring an architect for construction drawings and to gain 

price for construction. The USDA recommended having these prices 

in their fiscal year 2017-2018 (October through September). Once 

prices are secure the club can find their contractor of choices schedule 

you can expect ground to break. Without hold ups the club could 

potentially break ground towards the end of 2018.

What can you tell us about the new clubhouse layout? Maximizing 

views while ensuring membership needs is the priority. Conceptually the 

new clubhouse base level will sit approximately 12 feet above see 

level. This is slightly higher than the back mound of the old 18th

green. This elevation will be done primarily through landscaping. At this 

height even the first floor will be looking down on the 9th & 18th greens.  

The first level will have the pro shop, bar/restaurant, kitchen, men and 

women's locker room/sitting areas.  The second floor conceptually will 

have the ability to seat 400 in the banquet room.  Outdoor spaces will be 

utilized by having wraparound porches and a roof top area will allow views 

of 8,9,10,16 & 18.  

Food & beverage is busier than ever, will the club be hiring 

additional help? August was the busiest August on record for food & 

beverage. Notably Wednesday dinners have been tremendous. Staffing 

changes left the club shorthanded until recently. Three great hires have 

been made in recent months. Additionally Jenn is speaking with potential 

hires. Food & beverage is in good hands moving forward. A number of 

events will be held from here out and we are asking you to sign up for 

events as soon as possible. This include Wednesday night dinners.  With 

increased activity the club has a reservation system and by walking in you 

are taking the chance of meals being sold out. 

Will the new pool have lifeguards and will food and drinks be served 

at the pool? We plan on having pool attendants/lifeguards available 

during prime hours. Those hours are yet to be determined, but an 

example will be 10 to 8. Servers will be available working the pool 

bar. Having full service pool areas is a new aspect for the club. The new 

pool area will be the best in Carteret County, expect the 

unexpected! There will be a number of exciting events for the entire 

family! What better place will there be to hang out in Morehead 

City? Relax with seating in the pool or by the bar. Watch your favorite 

sporting event at the outside bar or simply watch golfers on the new par 3 

9th hole. Which will arguably be the most scenic and best par 3’s in the 

state! Lastly you will be able to enjoy scenic sunsets on the Newport 

River. 

Will there be lessons/clinics for juniors, women or beginners in the 

near future? We’re jumping head first into an exciting new program 

called Operation 36. Operation 36 is perfect for juniors, women and 

beginners. Operation 36 is designed to track performance of all levels 

while giving those players achievable goals. More information on 

Operation 36 can be found on the following pages.



Morehead City Country Club
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Enroll in academy class

Choose add-on 

programs

Watch your golfer grow

Junior 

Academy

AGES 5-15

ENROLL TODAY

Nick Eatmon

PGA

The Morehead City Country Club Junior Academy uses the 

Operation 36® framework to structure the program.  It 

consists of  Coaching, Playing, and Training programs and is 

designed to teach golfers to play the game from a hole out 

perspective.  Each golfer will be issued a profile in the 

Operation 36® Mobile App to track progress through a 6 

level curriculum that is designed to set appropriate objectives 

and challenge each student towards shooting par or better 

(score of  36) for 9 holes.

For more information 

please email Nick at

To learn more about the Operation 36® Program & 

Curriculum please visit www.Operation36.Golf

PROGRESSING JUNIORS TOWARDS 

PAR OR BETTER ON AND OFF THE COURSE

LEARN THE GAME

ACADEMY CLASSES

Juniors will learn the game in a weekly group class where our 

coaches will progress students through the 6 level Operation 

36® curriculum.

TEST YOUR SKILLS

OPERATION 36® MATCHES

The Operation 36® Matches challenge golfers to shoot the 

score of  36 for 9 holes from 6 different yardage divisions on 

the course.

TEST YOUR SKILLS

SUPERVISED PRACTICE

Golfers can accelerate skill development by training alongside 

a coach who sets up a structured and efficient practice 

session.

6 LEVELS | 12 SUBJECTS | 72 OBJECTIVES

moreheadcitycountryclub@gmail.com



JUNIOR ACADEMY TUITION & SCHEDULE

ACADEMY CLASS 

SCHEDULE Wednesdays 

4:00-5:00 PM

Thursdays

4:00-5:00 PM

Explore the dates in your juniors age group and contact coach for 

availability.  This will be the date and time your junior attends each 

week throughout the entire semester and works through the 

Operation 36® Curriculum.  

AGES 5-10 AGES 11-15

Begins 

October 25th for agest 5-10

October 26th agest  11-15 

SEMESTER 1

Begins in April

OPERATION 36® MATCHES

The Operation 36® Matches 

provide a great experience for 

juniors to challenge themselves and 

test their skills on the course.  

Players will begin playing 25 yards 

from the green.  Goal is to shoot 

even par 36 for nine holes.  Matches 

will be played Sunday afternoons.

SUPERVISED PRACTICE

Supervised Practice runs weekly 

for the entire semester

1/11 2/11 3/11 4/11

SUNDAYS (4:00 PM SHOTGUN)

Saturdays

10:00-11:00

AGES 5-10

Saturdays

11:00-12:00

AGES 10-13

We split our academy into semesters.  Once enrolled in a class you hold your spot for the entire semester as well as priority for future 

semesters.  If you would like to drop enrollment your spot may be filled by wait-listed students.

6:1 Student to Coach

8:1 Student to Coach

45 Minute Private Lesson - $20

ADDITIONAL SERVICES & FEES

10% off 2nd Juniors Tuition 

20% Off 3rd Juniors Tuition 

30% Off 4th Juniors Tuition

FAMILY DISCOUNTS

Begins in June

ACADEMY PACKAGE

$75

(4) Academy Classes

PLAYER PACKAGE

$125

(4) Academy Classes

(4) Supervised Practices

MINI-TOUR PACKAGE

$150

(4) Academy Classes

(4) Supervised Practices

(2) Private Lessons

TOUR PACKAGE

$275/Mo
2 Semesters

(8) Academy Classes

(8) Supervised Practices

(4) Private Lessons

(4) Operation 36 Matches

Begins in August

(1) Operation 36 Match

(2) Operation 36 Matches

(2) Operation 36 Matches

SEMESTER 2 SEMESTER 3 SEMESTER 4



Members take advantage of booking the 
ballroom at no charge!

December dates are filling up!

Plus receive the best food and drink prices in town!

Contact Jenn Trujillo
910-612-5186

Email:  moreheadcitycountryclub@gmail.com

840 family memberships 

can’t be wrong!

No initiation options available!

Unmatched Membership Value

• #1 Year Round Entertainment Calendar in 

Carteret County

• "Best renovation in the history of clubs.”  

MCCC member and World Golf Hall of 

Fame member Curtis Strange

• $3 cart fees after 3:00

• The only club offering complimentary golf 

lessons

• Unmatched combination of food and drink 

prices

• No extra fees for use of practice facilities 

• Unlimited walking privileges

• Reciprocals at courses across the nation

• Deep merchandise discounts

• Complimentary member parties

• No charge to book the ballroom

Full membership is capped.  Applicants will be 

place on a wait list.

Full Membership Rates, $100 Stock Certificate. 

No initiation options Quarterly Dues

Resident $750

Non-Resident       $650

Junior Under 40    $550

With $1,000 initiation

Resident $665

Non-Resident      $608.75

Social Membership Rates 

Only50 spots available at the rates below

No Initiation Options Quarterly Dues

Resident $600

Non-Resident       $500

Junior Under 40    $400

With $1,000 initiation

Resident $515

Non-Resident      $458.75

• Please join Facebook, If you've already 
joined take this opportunity to like 
Morehead City Country Clubs page and 
please rate 5 stars, invite your friends to 
do the same. If you're worried about 
joining Facebook contact Nick or Jenn 
and they will inform you on the benefits 
of the site. If you're not sure how to join 
follow the steps below. There are no 
commitments when you join and you 
identify what content you would like to 
see. 

• When on Facebook you will be able to see 
weekly happening. You will have the 
opportunity to make choices for the club 
such as drink and food specials, be the 
first to see the latest pro shop sales. You 
will be connected to the club like never 
before.

• MCCC is nearing in on 1,700 followers on 
Facebook.

Step 1 visit www.facebook.com and fill out 
the information under Sign up on the right of 
the screen then press the green sign up 
button. When you're entering your email you 
will not receive any other information other 
your Facebook information. No spam.

Step 2 ~ You can look for friends who are 
also on the internet or you can skip this step 
by pressing skip this step, located on the 
bottom of the screen. From there Facebook 
will ask for additional information. You can 
skip these pages if you choose.

Step 3 ~ At the top of the screen where the 
magnifying glass is type in Morehead City 
Country Club and press enter

Step 4 You've made it to Morehead City 
Country Club page! Press the like button on 
the bottom of the picture of hole 18. You 
can then press on the 5 stars to rate us if you 
choose. If you're new to Facebook it is a 
great platform to connect with friends and 
please invite your friends to like and rate 
Morehead City Country Club.

Below is a tweet by Curtis Strange that was on 
both Facebook and Twitter.  Twitter 
@moreheadcitycc.com

CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP

NOV. 18TH-19TH

Entry Fee: 

$75, includes cart, lunch & prizes

DIVISIONS INCLUDE: 

Regular, senior ages 50-64, 

super senior ages 64 & above, 

ladies, ladies senior 65 & above

MOREHEAD CITY CC PRO-AM

NOV. 6TH-7TH

Entry Fee:

$150, includes cart & lunch Monday & 

Tuesday. Plus dinner Monday night for 

player & guest.

Shotgun Start: 

11:00 am Monday, 10:00 am Tuesday

Format: 

1 Best Ball Gross plus 1 Best Ball Net

TEAMS WILL BE DRAWN TO 

DETERMINE PRO

Entry Fee:

$25, includes cart & lunch 

Who is the best?  

Play Saturday, December 9th to find out

Members joining before 2011

Versus

Members joining since 2011

RYDER CUP STYLE FORMAT

Bringing the grille atmosphere 
to the ballroom!

With over crowding in the grille the club 
has decided to add multiple televisions 

to the ballroom.  

Additionally a video game 
console will be brought in. 

http://www.facebook.com/


Visit www.moreheadcitycc.com 

to view weekly newsletter, pay 

your bill, sign up for events or to 

follow MCCC on Facebook and 

or Twitter.  Plus members you 

can now  view your account 

online.  You will need to validate 

your account.  Once your 

account is validated there is an 

icon on the top right of the page 

to view your activity. If you are 

unable to validate your account 

email Sonia Price 

at mccc2900@gmail.com

mailto:mccc2900@gmail.com?subject=Validate Account


Golf Course Maintenance ~ Willy Toms

The Golf Maintenance staff is excited about opening the course very soon. Our practice facilities are open and in good shape. We will be 

overseeded the driving range tee with ryegrass at the begining of October (this means we will have to keep it wet to germinate the seed for about 

10 days). The greens on the course are coming along nicely and will be in good shape for opening. The fairways that have been sprigged are still 

thin, so to get a better playing surface we have overseeded these areas with ryegrass. It may take another growning season for these sprigged 

fairways and native areas to be completely grown in. The bunkers are in great shape, Randy's crew softened the lips, grassed the faces, added 

drainage and replaced all the sand. With several eye popping new holes added and great views of the Newport River, we are all excited to see 

everyone in a few weeks.

Country Club run is working to open up it’s final 

section.  This is your chance to live on the golf course.  

The picture shows a diagram of lots and where they are 

located in relation to the golf course.  Lots are available 

on the 18th fairway and on the water.  Don’t let this 

opportunity pass you by!  For more information 

contact Nick Eatmon at 252-342-0951 or email Nick 

at moreheadcitycountryclub@gmail.com


